Stephen David Dorelle Fulton
Superintendent/CEO Secretary-Treasurer

Date: Monday, December 16, 2019

Topic: Executive Summary of the December 12 Regular Board Meeting

1. The Board heard from three new delegations requesting out-of-catchment school bus transportation. A fourth delegation requested further accommodations to current transportation.

- 2. A representative from the Rossburn Municipality brought forward concerns from his council regarding the November 14 motions to grant out-of-catchment transportation.
- 3. In November, the Board passed motions granting out-of-catchment school bus transportation to eight families. A notice of motion was submitted on December 12 to reverse the November decisions. As per our bylaw, the new motions will be considered at our January 9 meeting.
- 4. The Board discussed the recent biannual meeting focusing on the Park West and Waywayseecappo educational partnership.
- 5. The Secretary-Treasurer has been preparing for and attending meetings regarding Manitoba's Association of School Business Officials, Park West Fibre Optics Co-op, PWSD Foundation, and PWSD's education partnership with Waywayseecappo First Nation.
- 6. Stakeholder feedback regarding the divisional budget process will be collected via an online survey which will be available from December 5 31.
- 7. Our next divisional newsletter is available on our website prior to Christmas. It includes a feature on vaping as well as a new section highlighting noteworthy student achievements.
- 8. Schools are supportive of inviting the Lions Kidsight program into the Division. This initiative offers a quick, simple vision screening program for children.
- 9. Information regarding the divisional and MSBA student citizenship award programs has been distributed to schools.